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OCTOBER 2019 VOLUME 48 NO. 8 

SUTTON COURTENAY NEWS 

OCTOBER     

Tuesday  1st 7.15pm Parish Council Meeting Village Hall 

Tuesday 1st 7.30pm Spiritualist Meeting  Village Hall 

Wednesdays   See page 4 Abingdon DAMASCUS Youth Project Village Hall 

Fridays  See Page 12 Stay & Play Toddler Group School 

Sunday 6th 10.30am Harvest Festival Church 

Thursday 10th 10.30am - 12noon Community Café Church 

Sunday 13th 5pm Talk - An Appreciation of British Gardens Church 

Monday 14th 7.30pm Sutton Courtenay Village Hall AGM Village Hall 

Tuesday 15th 7.30pm WI Village Hall 

Friday 18th 6pm School Fundraising Magic Show School 

Sunday 20th  Abingdon Marathon Road Closures  

Thursday 24th 10.30am - 12noon Community Café Church 

Thursday & 
Friday 

31st & 1st Nov  Half Term Holiday Camp  School 

NOVEMBER     

Saturday 2nd 2pm -5pm Jumble Sale Village Hall 

VILLAGE DIARY 
The Diary is compiled from details sent to the Editors or added to the Village Diary kept at Burgrey Stores. 



 PAGE 2 

This newsletter is produced by the editorial team, the members 
of which are Diane Armstrong (07553 801032), Clare 
Pennicott (07778 284193) and Bernie Jones (07761 375991). 
Bernie also deals with all advertising. All contributions for the 
next edition should be e-mailed to editor @ 
suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk or taken to Burgrey Stores in the 
High Street before the copy date entered in the Diary above. 
To have any contribution published you must provide your 

name & contact details to the editors. To advertise, email 
advertising @ suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk or telephone 
07761 375991 

For distribution enquiries please contact  Sue on  847158 or 
Shirley on 847241 or any of the editors. The Sutton Courtenay 
News is printed with support from Sutton Courtenay Parish 
Council. 

All content copyright Sutton Courtenay News, 2019. 

VILLAGE CONTACTS 

County Councillor:  Richard Webber, 534001 
(Schools, Roads etc.) richardwebber777@gmail.com 
 

District Councillor:  Richard Webber—as above  
(Planning, Waste etc.)  
 

Parish Council                 Michael Jenkins, 847174 
Chairman                 msjenkins@msn.com 
Beavers, Cubs                  Adrian Rouse, 07730 313384 
and Scouts                  adrian.j.rouse@gmail.com 
 

Brownies                 Mary  steventonrainbows@gmail.com  
 

Stay & Play Toddler  
Group                                Facebook page (@SCstayandplay 
 

Chairman, Friends of   
SC Parish Church Fred Cubbage, 848768 
 

Matrix Music School 847264  
 

The Abbey  847401  
 

Cricket Club  drb71@hotmail.co.uk 

SC WI   Val Melville  847612 

 

S C Community   
Nordic Walking Group  Graham Wells 847322 
  

The Churchmere Carp Roger Rance    847241 
Syndicate 
 

DAMASCUS Youth 848694  

Sutton Courtenay           Mary Thompson   848527 
Local History Society     marydthompson@outlook.com 
   www.sclhs.org.uk  
 

SCIDS   Morna Whitlock,  848335 
(Drama Society) morna28whitlock@gmail.com  
 

All Saints Singers Steve Fisher  0781 2037530 
        allsaintssingers.org   

 

 
 

Sutton Courtenay Action  suttoncourtenayaction@gmail.com 
 

Sutton Courtenay Forum suttoncourtenayforum@gmail.com  
 

 

Neighbourhood  07762 597118  
Watch    nhwsuttoncourtenay@outlook.com 
 
 

Non-urgent Police: 101 
 

 AbingdonOuterNHPT@ policing team:    
  thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk 

 

Environment Agency:  Landfill Odours 0800 80 70 60 
 

Thames Water (leaks):   0800 71 46 14 

Websites: 

Sutton Courtenay News       www.suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk  

Parish Council         www.suttoncourtenay-pc.gov.uk 

Vale of White Horse DC       www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk 

Oxfordshire CC        www.oxfordshire.gov.uk 

The village hall is a registered charity available for hire for community related recreational activities.  It 
is located in Hobbyhorse Lane (OX14 4BB).  It has a large main hall, a smaller meeting room and 
kitchen.  There are regular activities that take place on some weekday evenings. To find out more or 
book the hall please contact the Secretary to the Village Hall Management Committee Rita Atkinson 
on 01235 848694 or email scvillagehallbookings@gmail.com or telephone Jackie on 01235 
847817  Hire Charges vary depending on the use of the hall.  The maximum hire charge for the main 
hall is £16 per hour. Commercial bookings and regular hire are negotiated separately. Visits prior to 
hire are welcomed. 

The Ministry Team 

Rector: The Reverend Helen Kendrick, The Rectory, 3 Tullis 
Close, Sutton Courtenay, Abingdon, Oxon, OX14 4BD.  Tel: 
01235 848297. e-mail: rector@damascusparish.org.uk 

Assistant Curate: The Reverend Karen Hyde Tel: 07526 985395. 
e-mail: curate@damascusparish.org.uk 

Associate Priest: The Reverend Rosie Bruce, Tel: 07766 421773. 
rosie-bruce@hotmail.co.uk 

Associate Priest: The Reverend Phil Sutton (01235 526114 or 
07507378737) revphil@damascusparish.org.uk 

Associate Priest: The Reverend Meg Heywood (01235 

537100) revmeg@damascusparish.org.uk 

Lay Ministers: Tim Budd (527853), Jack Jarvis (831395) & Alex 
Landsbert (847443) 

Authorised Preacher: Paul James (848129) 

Services of Worship 

1st Sunday:  Family Service at 10.30am 
2nd Sunday:    Parish Eucharist at 10.30am (with Junior Church)  
3rd Sunday:  Morning Worship at 10.30am (with Junior Church) 
4th Sunday:  Parish Eucharist at 10.30am (with Junior Church) 
5th Sunday:  Special services across the DAMASCUS Parish – 

please see church noticeboard for details 
Wednesday:  BCP Holy Communion at 9.45am 

 ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH  

 Sutton courtenay village hall  

 

SUTTON COURTENAY NEWS CONTACTS 

mailto:richardwebber777@gmail.com
mailto:steventonrainbows@gmail.com
http://www.sclhs.org.uk/
mailto:morna28whitlock@gmail.com
http://allsaintssingers.org/
mailto:suttoncourtenayaction@gmail.com
mailto:suttoncourtenayforum@gmail.com
mailto:nhwsuttoncourtenay@outlook.com
mailto:AbingdonOuterNHPT@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk/
mailto:scvillagehallbookings@googlemail.com
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Footpath checks 
In the June issue of SC News the 
Parish Council appealed for 
volunteers to walk the footpaths 
and to let the Council know of 
any problems with gates or 

stiles, or any that were impassable.  The Council would thank the 
residents that have taken the time to walk the village paths, and 
provide reports back to the Council.  The Council is collecting the 
reports, producing a list of issues identified, and will be dealing 
with these as appropriate, such as passing them on to the rights of 
way officers, or landowners. 
 

Footpath 27 Closure 
The footpath will be closed between Frilsham Street and Old 
Wallingford Way from 30th September to 28th October to enable 
the removal of the Magnox discharge pipe. Any difficulties with 
the path where Magnox has been working, should contact 
Oxfordshire County Council, as the rights of way authority at 
https://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk /residents/environment-and-
planning/countryside/countryside-access/public-rights-way/
report-footpath-issue 
 

Thames Water – proposed works Brook Street/Drayton 
Road and High Street 
Thames Water has indicated that they are still in discussions with 
Oxfordshire County Council regarding the proposed road closure 
of Brook Street and Drayton Road.  Whilst Thames Water’s 
preferred start date in Brook Street, was October, this is now 
cannot happen until arrangements with the County Council are 
complete. 
 

New Parish Clerk 
Helen Savery has started in her role as Parish Clerk. She will be 
working with the outgoing clerk, Linda Martin, for a few months 
with a gradual handover taking place.  We are working on getting 
a new phone number in place but the Council can be contacted on 
the usual number  (01865 391833) for the time being.  The email 
address info@suttoncourtenay-pc.gov.uk will remain the 
same. 
 

Councillors Thanks 
The Councillors have asked that the member/s of the public who 
removed the tree which was overhanging the footpath be thanked 
for their efforts.  The Councillors would also like to take this 
opportunity to thank all residents who help around the village for 
their efforts. 
 

Sutton Courtenay Parish Council Grants 
We are now into Autumn and the Parish Council soon will be 
considering any requests for grants in time for its budget for the 
next financial year. Therefore, if there is any worthy and needy 
organisation where Sutton Courtenay residents benefit,  which is 
considering applying to the Parish Council for a grant for next 
year, then please write to the Clerk, stating the purpose of the 
grant and supplying a copy of your organisation’s accounts, by 
Friday 1st November.   The Council can then consider all 
applications when setting its budget later in the year.  Email 
applications to info@suttoncourtenay-pc.gov.uk, and any 
applications sent via the post should go to Helen Savery at the 
address below. 
 

Parking at the recreation ground 
The Council have been asked to look at the access to the parking at 
the recreation ground for safety reasons.  This is being investigated 
and further details will be provided when available. 
 

Planning Applications 
The following applications have been considered: 
MW.0064/19  Regularisation of planning position in relation to a 
number of small structure utilised in the management of the 
Southern landfill. Cemex Ltd – South of Bassett Lane, Sutton 
Wick. Council had no objections, but expressed concern that the 
application was retrospective and had not been submitted before 
construction had commenced.  

MW. 0060/19 Additional access into block recycling area off 
Corridor Road Hanson Quarry Products Ltd - Block Recycling 
Facility – Appleford Sidings.  The Council had no objections 

P19/V1745/HH Erection of detached garden store and 
associated works, 14 Abingdon Road  

Council requested that a condition be made that this may not be 
used for residential purposes. 

P19/V1903/HH  Retrospective change of use of agricultural land 
to provide combined agricultural and private access, and to expand 
curtilage, Lapwing Barn, 95A  Drayton Road             

The Council expressed regret that the application was 
retrospective and the approved access route had not been 
observed.  The emerging Neighbourhood Plan had provision to 
prevent coalescence and Council regretted the fact that it was 
being proposed that more agricultural land was to become 
residential. 

P19/V1799/LB Installation of satellite dish, The Old New Inn, 
44 High Street. Council had no objections 

MW.0071/19 s.73 application to continue the development 
permitted by MW.0122/18 (for continued operation of an asphalt 
plant for a temporary period) without complying with condition 9 
to retain the temporary asphalt plant in place until 31st December, 
2021.  (Condition 9 required the removal by April 2019) Asphalt 
plant, Hanson Site, Appleford Sidings.  Council had no objections 
for non-operational use, but requested due care and maintenance, 
and an end date by which it had to be removed. 

MW.0076/19 Non material amendment  to MW. 0142/18 to 
erect gas metering kiosk.  Re-siting of kiosk. Landfill Site, 
Appleford Road – Waste Recycling Group.  Council had no 
objection. 

R3.0072/19  Details pursuant to condition 3 salt barn colour and 
condition 4 boundary planting         

Oxfordshire County Council Depot, Milton Road, Drayton. The 
Council had no objections.     

P19/V1992/FUL Demolition of pair of cottages and construction 
of new detached dwelling and detached garage. 3 and 4 Mill Lane. 
The Council objected on its former issues involving potential 
flooding and the impact on the Highway. 

P19/V1746/HH Reinstate old attic space across bedrooms 2 and 
3 and stairwell. Add dormer window in rear roof section above 
bed 2 at 3 Drayton Road. Council had no objections. 

P19/V2078/LB Internal alterations and installation of in-tile vent 
in roof, Tudor Cottage, 20-22 Church Street. Council had no 
objections. 
 

Date of Next Meeting: Tuesday 1st October 2019 at 
7.15pm in the Village Hall, Frilsham Street 

 
Please check Noticeboard outside Burgrey Stores in case 
arrangements change. 
Clerk designate: Mrs Helen Savery, 10 Sovereign Place, 
Wallingford Tel: 01865 391833 (Linda Martin) 
Email info@suttoncourtenay-pc.gov.uk 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

mailto:info@suttoncourtenay-pc.gov.uk
mailto:info@suttoncourtenay-pc.gov.uk
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                  A wide range of key Post Office products  
                 & services are available at  

             Burgrey Stores in the High Street.  
 

The opening hours are:      
            Mon, Tues, Thurs, Fri  -08.00 – 18.00, 

Wed - 08.00 – 17.00,   

Sat  - 08.30 – 13.00,  
Sun  - 09.00 -12.00.  

SUTTON COURTENAY 

DEFIBRILLATOR 

 

A DEFIBRILLATOR IS LOCATED 
OUTSIDE THE FRONT ROLLER 
DOORS OF SUTTON COURTENAY 
TYRES ON THE HIGH STREET.  

 

 

FULL OPERATING INSTRUCTIONS 
ARE PROVIDED AT THE TIME OF 
USE. 

SUTTON COURTENAY            

POST OFFICE 

APOLOGY 
 

In the September edition of Sutton Courtenay News we 
featured some wonderful photographs of the construction and 
demolition of the Didcot Power Station Towers. We omitted 
saying that the photographs were taken by Jim Hayden. We 

would like to thank the Sutton Courtenay Local History Society 
and especially Jim Hayden for allowing us to use these 

photographs. 

ABINGDON MARATHON ROAD CLOSURES 

 

 
 
 

This is a notice to inform local residents that road 
closures and traffic management will be in force on 
the day of the 2019 Abingdon Marathon, scheduled 
for Sunday, 20th October 2019. For full details 

please view the following online document: 
https://abingdonmarathon.org.uk/

press/2019_AM_RoadClosuresNoticeR02.pdf 
Dene Stringfellow - 2019 Abingdon Marathon Course 

Director 

 

 

 

Years 6,7,and 8, 6-7pm, and Year 9+, 7-8pm 

Activities at the Village Hall every Wednesday 

Entry is £1 and a tuck shop is available 

 

ABINGDON DAMASCUS YOUTH 

PROJECT 

Some of our long standing distributors are taking a well deserved retirement.  

The Editorial Team would like to thank them for all their help over the years.  

We are therefore now URGENTLY looking for volunteers to  deliver                      
SUTTON COURTENAY NEWS to parts of Bradstocks Way and Drayton Road,  and    

Amey Close and the Heritage Park development. If you would like to volunteer or 
would like further information about volunteering please contact the Editors -  

editor@suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk or 07778284193 

SUTTON COURTENAY NEWS DISTRIBUTOR VACANCIES 

SUTTON COURTENAY NEWS 

ADDITIONAL COPIES 

 

The Editors have been contacted by a few people who are 
moving away from or who have moved  from the village and  
who would like to continue receiving a copy of Sutton 
Courtenay News. The Editors are delighted that they want to 
keep in touch with the village in this way. 

Sutton Courtenay News can be viewed on line at  

https://suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk 

If you are unable to access the website or know someone who 
like to receive a copy, please contact the Editors at  

editor@suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk  

and we will discuss what arrangements can be made. 

https://abingdonmarathon.org.uk/press/2019_AM_RoadClosuresNoticeR02.pdf
https://abingdonmarathon.org.uk/press/2019_AM_RoadClosuresNoticeR02.pdf
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SUTTON COURTENAY PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Headteacher:  

Mrs. Rachel Hornsey  

 

Assistant Headteachers  

Lisa Knight and Louise Potter 
 

Pupils and Families’ Manager: 

 Mrs. Helen Appleyard 

Contact:  

 office.3243@sutton-courtenay.oxon.sch.uk     

Telephone: 01235 848333 

Our children made great 

progress! 

You will remember I wrote to you 
at the end of the summer to share 
how proud we were of our Year 6 
children last year, as in all four 
subjects tested, (reading, writing 

and maths and grammar) they achieved above the national 
average. Over the summer, a new piece of data has been 
released, which tells us how much progress our children made 
during Key Stage 2 and compares this with children across the 
country.  I am pleased to tell you that once again, in all subjects 
our children made positive progress scores above the national 
and that our trend continues to rise.  Of course, these figures 
only represent a tiny part of our curriculum in school, and we 
must remember that there are lots of things that we do that are 
more important that SATs results.  However, it is lovely to 
celebrate success when it comes . 
 

 

Celebrating Our 
Support Staff 

On Monday 16th 
September, it was 
National Teaching 
Assistants’ Day!  This 
is a time where 
schools all over the 
country celebrate the 

huge difference that 
the support staff in 
school make.  Their 
roles are constantly 
under threat from 
budget pressures and 
we are extremely 
lucky in our school to 
have such a hard-
w o r k i n g  a n d 
dedicated team.  
 

It is also really 
important to remember the other members of the support staff 
who do so much to make our school what it is, in the office and 
around the premises.  
 
 

Jeans for Genes Day Monday 23rd September 

As you know, we encourage the children to advocate for causes 

that are important to them and lead the organisation of charity 

events.  Erin and Nora in Year 5 encouraged us all to raise 

money for genetic research into medical conditions caused by 

genetic disorders. We held our ‘Jeans for Genes’ day a little 

later than the rest of the country as Falcons class were away on 

a residential visit.   

 

 
 

Welcome to our 
newcomers! 
We are thrilled with the 

way that all our new 

children have settled in 

to school.  Many Robins 

and Barn Owls are 

starting school for the 

very first time and there 

is so much to take in with new routines and expectations. This 

year we are also part of the national pilot for the Reception 

Baseline test, so there is a lot for the staff in Robins to pack in 

over the next few weeks. Meanwhile, across the school we 

have welcomed twelve new children into other classes, all of 

whom have settled so well it is hard to remember that they 

haven’t always been here.  It has been lovely to receive some 

very encouraging feedback from new parents about how 

friendly the whole school community has been, so many thanks 

if you have been part of that, offering an encouraging smile or a 

welcoming word. 

 

 

FOR THE SCHOOL’S NEXT  

FUNDRAISING EVENT PLEASE SEE 
PAGE 16 

 

mailto:office.3243@sutton-courtenay.oxon.sch.uk
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All saints’ church 

St Peter’s, Drayton 

St Peter & St Paul, Appleford  

St Blaise, Milton 

All Saints’, Sutton Courtenay 

St Michael and All Angels, Steventon 

From the Ministry Team… Eat | Drink | Seek 
Located by chance, this website (www.eatdrinkseek.co.uk) lists 
events to scope out the best food and drinks festivals in a 
particular area…and the choice is enormous! I wonder how 
many of you celebrated different kinds of music, food, art, 
dance or film at a festival during the summer. 
Drink 
As a passionate wine enthusiast myself, I was delighted to 
discover The Oxford Wine Festival which took place in early 
September. Visitors could sample award-winning, rare and 
unusual wines offered by the UK’s leading wine merchants and 
vineyards. But perhaps it was treading in famous footsteps at 
the Oxford Union that encouraged such disciplined devotion 
and delicious debate of all things vinous!  
Seek 
The Festival of Preaching at Christ Church Cathedral in mid-
September provided a veritable feast of another kind, but 
especially for the wordsmith seeking to hone and deepen their 
craft. Slow food that will take months to digest and filter whilst 
seeking to fashion words that encourage encounter with God 
through the spoken word and aim to connect with our 
everyday lives and journeys. The American scholar and 
theologian, Walter Brueggemann, said that in the challenging 
times in which we live 

‘preachers have an opportunity to declare that there is 
another narrative out of which we can live our lives. It 
is a narrative of generosity, and freedom, and 
forgiveness, and hospitality, and justice … It is the 
narrative of the future.’ 

Eat 
So looking forward, we find that one of the most celebrated 
festivals is Harvest, and as we move from Summer to Autumn 
we give thanks for God’s rich provision around us, as the 
harvest has been safely gathered in – delicious jams and 
chutneys lovingly made, fields ploughed to a deep rich brown, 
and new seeds sown - even as we remember those for whom 
the balance of their harvest is poised so finely on nature, and 
that the effect of a bad harvest in one part of the world can have 
such a dramatic impact on another part. 
Eat | Drink | Seek 
How then, might each of us could become more like the 
multitude of seeds found inside a melon, which if planted in the 
right conditions will grow into plants that will produce more 
melons? Each of us has unique gifts that can be used to grow 
God’s kingdom here on earth, in our villages and in this parish. 
Take that website’s USP … 

‘Connect directly with your community of chefs, 
bakers, local growers, craftsmen, and curators. Whether 
you’re looking for delicious food, unique gifts, rare 
delicacies, fresh and organic produce, or some crafts beer, 
locally distilled gins and sought after wines there’s likely 

a festival in your area waiting to be explored.’ 
So you’re invited to come, just as you are, and explore, not 
just Harvest Festival, but any Festival during the Church year. 
There are many to celebrate and details of the various Festivals 
and services taking place across the Parish are available at 
www.damascusparish.org.uk and are included elsewhere 
in this magazine. Look out too for dates of the Harvest 
Suppers… All are very welcome. 
The Reverend Dr Karen Hyde 
Assistant Curate in the DAMASCUS Parish 
 

******************** 
YOU STAY – WE PRAY! 
All Saints’ Church (now part of The DAMASCUS Parish) prays 
on a weekly basis for all Sutton Courtenay residents who live 
and work in each road.  In a 26-week Rota, everywhere is 
prayed for twice in each calendar year.  As roads are of 
different lengths, some will be prayed for twice (on 
consecutive weeks) and some for three weeks.  As well as the 
monthly Rota in .S.C. News, is a printed Rota in the Prayer 
Space of the Lady Chapel at All Saints. 
In addition to the Rector’s prayers as she travels round the 
village, the specific roads will be prayed for by name at each 
Sunday Service and at each Wednesday’s Morning Prayer. And 
of course we can all remember each specific area as we move 
round Sutton Courtenay! 
    In October 2019 we will pray for those who live and work as 
follows – 
Sunday 29 September to Saturday 5 October – Spring Field 
Way, Tyrrells Way 
Sunday 6 October to Saturday 12 October – Partridge Close, 
Rye Gardens, Southfield Drive 
Sunday 13 October to Saturday 19 October – The Nursery, 
Town Close, The DAMASCUS Ministerial Team:  Helen 
Kendrick, Meg Heywood, Phil Sutton, Karen Hyde, Rosie 
Bruce, Jack Jarvis, Tim Budd, Alex Landsbert 
Sunday 20 October to Saturday 26 October all the 
DAMASCUS Churches:  St.Peter’s Drayton, St.Peter & 
St.Paul Appleford, St.Blaise Milton, All Saints Sutton 
Courtenay, St.Michael & All Angels Steventon 
Sunday 27 October to Saturday 2 November– Abingdon Road, 
All Saints’ Lane, Brook Street  

 

 

 

 

Transport to & from All Saints’ Church 
If you’d like transport (or can offer a lift) to Church on a 
Sunday, or to other events, please contact Diana Hasting: 

3 Chapel Lane, OX14 4AN   Tel/Ansafone: 01235  847430 

For all baptism, wedding or funeral enquiries please 
contact the Reverend Helen Kendrick on 01235 848297 

or email: rector@damascusparish.org.uk 

http://www.eatdrinkseek.co.uk
http://www.damascusparish.org.uk
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All saints’ church 

(unless otherwise stated events take place in All 
Saints’ Church, SC) 

CHURCH DIARY FOR OCTOBER 

Monday 7th - 19:30 Baptism Preparation for 
anyone interested in a christening for their child, 
St Michaels, Steventon 

Tuesday 8th – 9:00 Sutton Courtenay CofE Primary 
School Harvest Service in All Saints 
19:30 Singing Saints 

Wednesday 9th – 19:30 DAMASCUS PCC Meeting, 
All Saints 

Thursday 10th – 10:30-12 noon Community Café 

Sunday 13th – 17:00 An Appreciation of British 
Gardens – a talk and slide show by Fred Cubbage 
on British Gardens – all welcome – raising money 
for the River Room Project 

Tuesday 15th – 19:30 Singing Saints 

Thursday 24th - 10:30-12 noon Community Café 

Saturday 26th – 12:00 Wedding 

Monday 28th – 19:30 Sutton Courtenay Local 
Church Council Meeting 

Tuesday 29th – 19:30 Singing Saints 

CHURCH DIARY FOR NOVEMBER 

Saturday 2nd – 14:00-17:00 Giant Jumble Sale, 
Sutton Courtenay Village Hall – see advert for 
details 

Sunday 3rd – 18:00 Service of Naming and 
Remembering for All Souls 

Singing Saints - Come and Sing! 

Singing is Good For You! 

We are a group of singers (the Singing Saints) 
meeting on Tuesdays in All Saints’ Church from 
19:30-21:00 under the expert leadership of Paul 

Francis.  We are a mixture of existing choir 
members, experienced singers and enthusiastic 
novices – all are welcome!  Our aim is to build 

singing confidence at our services and to learn new 
music and to lead the singing at festivals. 

For more information please contact Helen 
Kendrick on 01235 848297. 

COMMUNITY CAFÉ 

10.30am-12noon 

Thursday 10th October & 

Thursday 24th October 

Run by the church for the whole community 

 
All Saints’ Church 

Why not drop by for coffee, delicious homemade 
cake & conversation and to browse the books on 

offer?  Open to all – a good place to meet with 
friends.  If you need transport to and from the 

church please ‘phone Helen on 848297. 

HUNGRY SAINTS HARVEST 

We are celebrating our Harvest Festival on  
Sunday 6th October at 10:30 in All Saints’ 

Church. 

All are welcome! 

 

We will be collecting dry and tinned food goods 
for the Abingdon Food Bank and money 

donations for Farm Africa.   

After the service we will be joining together for 
lunch at The Swan (each paying for our own 

lunch) – if you wish to come then please sign the 
list at the back of the church so we know how 

many to book for – it would be lovely to see you! 

ALL SOULS' 

You are invited to a special service of naming and 
remembering for All Souls' in All Saints' Church  

Sutton Courtenay  
Sunday 3rd November 2019 at 6pm 

This service will provide an opportunity to 
remember and to give thanks for the lives of 

those we love, who have died.  During the 
service the names of those for whom we have 

conducted a funeral service in the past two years 
will be read out and a candle lit in their memory.  

If there are other people you also wish to 
remember, regardless of where or when they 

died, please add their names to the list in church. 

If you need transport to and from the service, or 
have any other questions, please contact Helen  

(01235) 848297 



 PAGE 8 

ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH CONTINUED 

OCTOBER HALF TERM TWO DAY HOLIDAY CAMP FOR 5-11 YEAR 
OLDS 

At Sutton Courtenay CofE Primary School,  
Bradstocks Way 

 
THURSDAY 31ST OCTOBER (9.30-3PM) & FRIDAY 1ST NOVEMBER 

(9.30-4PM) 
PRESENTATION FOR FRIENDS AND FAMILY AT 3PM ON FRIDAY 

GET TAUGHT BY PROFESSIONAL PERFORMERS WHO HAVE 
WORKED IN SHOWS AROUND THE WORLD! 

£25 per child for TWO Days 
Includes a DAMASCUS STARS t-shirt for every child! 

 
For further information please contact: 

Katie Green (07875190076) DamascusStars@gmail.com 

The River Room 

The building is out of the ground!  The walls are on their 

way, and by the time this newsletter reaches you they 

should be nearing their full height.  The shape and size of 

the River Room and kitchen can be easily seen. 

 

The Cream teas were a pleasure to do and to be at.   The 

quiz devised by Fred Cubbage and based on information 

around the church and churchyard was completed by 

several people, of these five wer correct and complete.  

These were entered to a draw and Al, Jess and Georgia 

Lee were the lucky entry to be picked out first.  A 

certificate and chocolate orange will be with them soon. 

The radio Cricket coverage on the third Sunday Cream tea 

was enjoyed by all! 

 

Of course, as a team we are still busy sourcing funds, 

from further grants and also on the domestic front we 

have the following dates for your diary  

 

On October 13th at 5.00pm at All Saint's Church  Fred 

Cubbage will be hosting a slide talk,  

 "Appreciating Gardens"   

All the details are on the poster . 

On 2nd November   Jumble Sale in the Village Hall  from 

2pm until 5. "Bring out your jumble" as per the poster 

again in this edition. 

On 14th December "Christmas in a Box"   a challenge for 

your creativity 

      

Let's raise enough to raise the roof on 'The River Room  

After Christmas watch this space for the details of a 'Tea 

Tasting' event and a talk  'Life on a Mercy Ship' 

mailto:DamascusStars@gmail.com
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SUTTON COURTENAY NORDIC 

WALKING GROUP 

       NEW VENTURE               

Wellness walks with poles every Wednesday, START TIME 
1030, walking only on the Sutton Courtenay Playing 
fields .These  are  for people, who have been inactive for some 
time ,perhaps because of  with mobility issues, who wish to 
become more agile in a gentle and safe way without the hassle 
of gyms or exercise machines, and the cost involved. 

Free tuition ,  by qualified  Instructor,  and poles included . 

If interested please contact Annalie of Go Active 
Gold 
to  Annalie.Thomasson@southandvale.gov.uk  

SUTTON COURTENAY BROWNIES 

(FOUNDED IN 1950) 

Can we get going again ? 

We were sad earlier this year when we had to close the 
Brownie Pack for a term due to low numbers. 

It would be exciting to see if we can get the Pack going again 
and I wonder if there are any girls aged 7-10 who would like 
to join in ? 

I wonder if there are adults who would be interested in 
helping to organise activities ?   It is huge fun ! 

Do look on the Girlguiding website www.girlguiding.org.uk 

or contact me with any queries. 

Mary Thompson, Abbey District Commissioner, 

steventonrainbows@gmail.com 

    SIGN ON SUNDAY -  

 Sunday 24th November - 3.00 - 5.00pm 

 

   Holiday rehearsals .....@ 30, Chapel Lane 

 Saturday 28th December 2019 - 10 - 12 am 

 Monday 30th December  2019 -  10 - 12 am 

 Friday 3rd January   2020  10 - 12am   

 

Rehearsals from then on are Sundays from - 

Sunday 5th January 2020  

 in the Village hall from 3pm until 5pm. 

 

S.C.I.D.S.   welcomes previous members and 

new, all you need is to be over 7 years; junior 

and senior members hoped for, don't be 

worried - we don't land you with anything you 

don't want to do, on sign on Sunday you put a 

tick in the box you want to be involved in. 

It is a good way to spend the winter Sunday 

afternoons, as one cast member left us with 

last year - "There are always cakes"....... 

for any more details do contact Morna 

 01235 848335 or 07787521039        

morna28whitlock@gmail.com 

Performance 
dates are                                 

Friday 13th 
March 2020 & 
Saturday 14th 

March 2020 

S.C.I.D.S. 

coming soon 

TREASURE 

ISLAND 

 
Friends of All Saints’ Church, Sutton Courtenay 

 
 

The annual GARDEN PARTY at the end of June was attended 
by around 75 adults and children and boosted the charity’s 
funds by £815. A special thanks to Paul and Jenny Galliver 
for offering their beautiful garden as this year’s venue. They 
also generously assisted the committee members setting up 
the event. This special community event benefitted from some 

perfect weather 

 The charity is pleased to have recently contributed £2,000 
(equivalent to around 75% of the cost) towards the new sound sys-
tem in the Church. Good quality (and reliable) sound is so important 
not only to the congregation at services but also for the many other 
activities that take place inside the building. The Primary School 

was one of the first to benefit at the school leavers’ service.  

YULETIDE EVENING at the Abbey Great Hall will take place on Saturday 7th December. 

Look for more publicity in the next edition of SCN. 
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DISTRICT COUNCIL REPORT 

Sutton Courtenay Village Hall (Registered Charity 300213) 

Notice of AGM 

7.30 pm on Monday 14 October in Sutton Courtenay Village Hall 

The Management Trustees of the above charity invite you to its AGM.  At the meeting a report on the work of the 
charity and the audited accounts will be presented. 

Please do attend.  We are actively searching for new members, to join us as trustees, who would like to take a share in 
the work and responsibility of managing this community building for the benefit of all.  Several of the present members 
have been trustees for 15+ years in which time major refurbishment work has been undertaken funded by grants, local 
fund raising and judicious financial management.  It is now time for another major refurbishment.  Fresh thinking and 
new energy to raise major funds are needed to take the hall on to its next stage of development.  Do come and find out 
more and join as a trustee. 

The trust deeds allow for up to 12 members to be elected at the AGM. Any resident is entitled to attend and put them-
selves forward for election as a trustee.  The duties and responsibilities of a trustee can be obtained from the Charity 
Commission (https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/the-essential-trustee-what-you-need-to-know-cc3).   

The trust deeds also entitle specified organisations to appoint trustees (a maximum of 11).  However, in the interests 
of getting a good mix and representative cross-section on the committee – all regular user groups are invited to consid-
er sending a member to be appointed on to the committee and share in the management of the hall. 

Rita Atkinson, Secretary, 01235 848694 

SUTTON COURTENAY VILLAGE HALL 

Planning for the future 

Given all the current uncertainties around the immediate 
future of local government – Brexit, future funding, road 
building and congestion etc – it may seem an odd time to be 
worrying about long term planning. But current problems will, 
one way or the other, be resolved and it may be a perfect 
opportunity to pause and consider what sort of a world, 
country and county we want for the next generation and 
beyond. 
 

Global warming and Climate Change have shot up the agenda 
partly because the science is looking alarming and partly 
because young people of all ages have added their voices to the 
volume of concern. We are told that if we do not set 
minimum/zero Carbon output targets for 2030, it may be too 
late to avoid catastrophe. If that is right, then the implications 
for Carbon output of everything we are planning should be at 
the top of every agenda. 
 

Take the proposed Oxford to Cambridge Expressway, for 
example - 5-10 years to build with massive carbon output due 
to construction and likely additional traffic generated from the 
many homes needed to pay for its building. 
 

Take the proposed TW Reservoir – 15 years to build – huge 
numbers of construction lorries – a projected 1m visitors a 
year – again with massive implications for Carbon output.  

To offset these two projects alone we would have to plant trees 
over the rest of the County. If both were to be given the green 
light, our chances of reaching our carbon targets look 
impossibly remote. 
 

Take roadbuilding in general. We are told that, within 10 
years, we will all be driving electric vehicles. Within another 
10 years it may be hydrogen fuelled and self driven cars. A few 
years beyond that, car ownership itself may be consigned to 
history along with the need for all the extra roads we seem to 
be hell-bent on building.  
 

Take housebuilding. There is little excuse for not insisting 
that every home we build should aim to reduce its carbon 
output to an absolute minimum both in the building and once 
occupied. 
 

Take public transport in general. Recent data suggests that 
many of our city buses are underoccupied. The volume of cars 
on the city roads is making many buses late. As a result, 
potential bus users are getting into their cars and adding to the 
congestion. It is a mad, mad world. 
 

Trying to plan for the future in a fast-changing world is a 
complex and challenging business. By putting the Climate at 
the top of all other considerations, we may make better 
decisions and fewer mistakes. 

 

Richard Webber Cllr OCC 

Richardwebber777@gmail.com   

 01235 534001 

mailto:Richardwebber777@gmail.com
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ABINGDON DAMASCUS YOUTH PROJECT 

Senior Citizen Tea Party 
organised by young 
people – coming soon. 

 

For other half term 

activities contact Jake, 

Roxy or James through 

the Damascus Facebook 

page. 
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Key safes 
If you use a key safe, or have a family 
member, friend or neighbour who does, 
you (or they) should consider 
entrusting a neighbour with the code.  This 
will mean that if the neighbour will be able 

to provide the code if emergency services have been called and 
are unable to gain entry to the property by other means. 
 

SmartWater 
SmartWater is an invisible property marking liquid.  Each 
container of SmartWater carries its own unique forensic code 
which, when used to mark items such as jewellery, antiques, 
tablets, smart phones, laptops, televisions etc, links them to the 
registered owner.  It’s a deterrent to burglars, who know that 
SmartWater-marked items will show up under ultraviolet light 
if checked by the police.  SmartWater kits can be purchased for 
£11 from Abingdon police station and come with instructions, 
window stickers and a registration form.  This is a greatly 
reduced price compared with other sources and also avoids the 
need to pay an annual fee.  For general information about 
SmartWater  vi s i t  the  webs i te  a t  https://
www.smartwater.com or call SmartWater on 0333 320 7797. 
 

Message in a Bottle 
When the Emergency Services are called to the home of 
someone who has collapsed or been involved in an incident, 
they are faced with many questions.  “Who is this person?  
What medication are they taking?   Are they allergic to 
anything?  Who are their next of kin (or carers) to contact?  
Are there any pets in the house who will need care if this 
patient has to be taken into hospital?”  The small plastic ‘bottle’ 
container contains a yellow form on which the owner provides 
vital information - medical conditions, regular medications, 
allergies, doctor’s details etc.  This information could obviously 
prove critical in deciding any appropriate treatment or other 
necessary action.  The bottle is placed inside the fridge on the 
door shelf just above where the milk is kept and a green sticker 
is placed on the outside door of the fridge.   A second sticker is 
placed on the inside the main entrance door.  A separate bottle 
is required for each person in the house. 

 

The Message in a Bottle scheme is very strongly supported by 
our local Emergency Services who are impressed by the 
simplicity of the system.   It is also now a national scheme – run 
throughout the country by Lions and some other organisations 
all with the same aim – ensuring that their community is being 
helped to the maximum.   There are now over 100,000 of 
these little bottles in the fridges of Oxfordshire alone.      
 

Message in a Wallet was Introduced in 2017 and folds, 
concertina style, to the size of a credit card and should be kept 
in a wallet or purse.  Ideally you need a bottle and a wallet so 
that the information’s available if you have either an incident or 
accident at home or while you’re away from home. 
 

Bottles and Wallets are available from NAG5 free of charge and 
can be ordered by calling 07762 597118 or by emailing  
neighbourhoodactiongroup5@hotmail.com.  Please ensure you 
provide your name, a contact telephone number or email 
address as well as telling us which village you live in. 
 

Shed break-ins 
Break-ins continue to be prevalent.  Along with ensuring your 
shed is securely locked you should consider marking anything 
valuable stored inside, such as tools, garden equipment and 
bicycles with your postcode in clear and bold lettering, using an 
indelible pen such as Cre-Mark (available online)  This will 
make the items much less desirable to thieves.  
 

To contact the police about non-emergencies 
please use the online reporting tool on the 
Thames Valley Police website at: https://
www.thamesvalley.police.uk.  You will be contacted 
within 24 hours of filing the report. 
If you don’t have online access please call 101 for 
non-emergencies. 
Call 999 in the case of emergency. 
_____________________________________________ 

Contact NAG5 by calling 01235 848694 or e-mail 

neighbourhoodactiongroup5@hotmail.com 

NEIGHBOURHOOD ACTION GROUP (NAG5) 

SUTTON COURTENAY STAY & PLAY GROUP 

 

 

 

All parents, grandparents and other carers - please bring your babies and toddlers to join us for play and chat 
on a Friday morning (term time only)  

        4th Oct, 11th Oct, 18th Oct 2019      

!! PLEASE NOTE OUR  DETAILS !! 

 Day and Time - Friday Morning, 0900-1030 

 Venue  - Sutton Courtenay Primary School 

Price – 1st visit free Thereafter £1 per family (includes coffee and tea for grown ups but  no snacks for the little ones) 

Please note there is no parking available in the school car park - please park on the street outside  

Please keep an eye on our Facebook page (@SCstayandplay) to find out the latest news!  

Contact details: Farzana Akter: 07935553595 
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VILLAGE PRODUCE SHOW 

ROYAL BRITISH LEGION 

Steventon & District Branch 

Curry Lunch after Church 

The traditional Remembrance Sunday church services are 
planned in all the villages on Remembrance Sunday 10 Nov. 
Start timings will be notified on the Church programmes and 
the two minutes silence between the Last Post and Reveille 
will take place at 11am with the rest of the nation. Our District 
Royal British Legion Standard will be on parade at Drayton.  

A Curry Lunch will be held after church on Remembrance 
Sunday 10th November  in Steventon Village Hall at 12.30 for 
1pm. This is as a result of a request by members following last 
year’s successful Father’s Day function. It is open to all. The 
cost will be £14 per head, which covers the meal and dessert, 
first drink, and the hall booking fee. Children under 10 are 
free. There will be a bottle stall. All surplus funds from the 
function will go to RBL.            Please do come.  

Booking by 7 Nov is essential for catering reasons. Please send 

your booking to RBL Chairman, 27 Stocks Lane, Steventon 
OX13 6SS with a cheque made out to Royal British Legion 
Steventon & District Branch. 

The dedicated band of Poppy Sellers will be going round the 
villages in October and it is hoped that they will be well 
received and their efforts will be appreciated and well 
supported. 

Newbury Races- Armed Forces Race day happens on 
Saturday 26th October and takes place as part of the 
Worthingtons Race day at Newbury Racecourse. The Poppy 
Appeal Launch will take place about an hour and a half before 
the first race. Entry is free for armed forces personnel past and 
present and RBL members. To order tickets Tel 01635 40015 
and quote service number or membership number.       

Nick Thompson Hon Branch Chairman 

27 STOCKS LANE, STEVENTON   Tel 01235 832077                                                                       

On Saturday, September 7th the Village Hall was filled with 
exhibits for the annual Produce Show. The committee are 
pleased to report that this year’s show was a great success with 
more people entering and a greatly increased number of entries. 
In total there were 424 items exhibited from 41 adults and 25 
children. It was good to see many new people entering and also 
more children as well as young people from The Youth Group. 
The weather this summer caused some problems with fruit and 
vegetables this year but the flowers and plants and also the flower 
arranging made stunning displays. 
We would like to thank all those who helped us set up the hall 
and clear away, helped with serving teas and the raffle and for the 
judges who give their time so willingly. 
If you haven’t taken part before we would be very pleased to see 
you next year – look out for the schedule in next May’s issue of 
the Sutton Courtenay News. 
The Produce Show Committee 

Sutton Courtenay Produce Show Cup Winners 

Produce:                    Michael Kerswell 
  

Flowers:                     Sally Furze 
  

Cookery:                    Jane Allen 
  

Drinks:    Equal 1st     Tina Kingsbury, Karen Maconochie and 
                                     Liz Maconochie 
  

Art:          Equal 1st    Gary Nobbs and Mary Thompson 
  

Photography:           Geoff Hill 
  

Children’s Classes: 
Under 6s                   Emily Dalby 
 7 – 11s                      Erin Hamilton 
  

Flower Arranging:   Sandra White 
  

Children’s  veg animals 

Some of the many entries 
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Milton Hill Bowling Club, Potash Lane, 

Milton Hill 

We end our summer season with our most 

successful campaign so far in the Ashley-Baker 

League, claiming third place behind Kintbury 

and Shrivenham, and remained undefeated at home. Well done 

Sue’s team. 

The annual Ladies v Men’s match was a narrow 15 to 18 ends 

win for the men.  

Many thanks go to MICE for their kind donation allowing us to 

upgrade the Home/Away signs on our change rooms to 

something really special. Durable and smart they will probably 

outlast the building. 

While the more delicate members go off to play indoors for the 

next few months some also are preparing for the more informal 

through-the-winter competition. It is scored four points for 

nearest to the jack, three for the next closest, etc., with an 

accumulating personal score. We call it ‘the 4-3-2-1’. 

Everyone who turns up on a Monday afternoon gets a game and 

the dress code is relaxed to accommodate the conditions. This 

replaces the regular evening roll-up so if you would like to try 

your hand just turn up then and have a go. 

 There are some minor embuggerances due as St Blaise School 

is about to undergo major expansion, so traffic along the track 

to the club will need to be controlled and hidden from the new 

homes by hoardings. However with the removal of our bund a 

sizable parcel of land has been uncovered to expand our car 

park as together we move ever-onward toward the creation of 

the new Sports and Community hub. 

 Finally, this year’s annual quiz is at maximum capacity and 

cannot take any more entrants; there’s always next year. 

Derek,   

derekrees@msn.com  or  01235 834105. 

  DO YOU ENJOY SINGING? 
 

 

The All Saints’ Singers are a small and friendly group of choral 
singers, led by a professional music director, who meet on 

Friday evenings at 7.30 in the Matrix Music School, Sutton 
Courtenay. 

We are looking for new singers as we start on Friday 6 
September to prepare for our next concert on Sunday 24 

November, which will include music by Mozart, Fauré and 
Vaughan Williams.   

Membership is free to new members in their first term, so why 
not come along and give us a go?  Further details on our 

website https://allsaintssingers.org or from our Chairman, 
Steve, on 07812 037530. 

ALL SAINTS SINGERS 

MILTON HILL BOWLING CLUB 

Contact Citizens Advice for rapid help with 
online scams  

Citizens Advice has set up a new Scams 
Action service to help people who have been 
scammed or defrauded online, or think they 
might have been. 

Call a Scams Action specialist adviser on 0300 330 3003 if you 
want to report an online scam. You can also call us if you're 
acting on behalf of someone else who has been scammed. We'll 
let you know what to do next and give you support with any 
problems you might be facing. 

The Scams Action helpline is open Monday to Friday, 9 a.m. to 
5 p.m. (closed on bank holidays). We don't charge for calls to 
the helpline but check with your telephone provider for their 
conditions. 

You can also use our "chat" service to talk to an adviser on the 
web. Chat is available from www.citizensadvice.org.uk 
Monday to Friday 9 a.m. to 5 p.m.  

For more guidance telephone Citizens Advice Consumer 
Service on 03454 040506 or visit Citizens Advice during 
opening hours. Details of office locations are on 
www.citizensadvice.org.uk/local/oxfordshire-south-vale 

CITIZENS’ ADVICE BUREAU 

   Sutton Courtenay  

(National Power) Trust 

This Trust was established with the donation from what was 
National Power  (now RWE nPower).   The Charity will 
be  meeting in the Autumn  and will consider grants 
specifically   for the relief of poverty and distress, education, 
recreation  and any other general charitable  purposes.   If there 
is any local organisation or individual who would like to be 
considered for   a small grant, then please contact the Clerk to 
the Trustees   stating the  purpose for the grant, the 
amount  required, and if an rganisation supply a copy of the 
latest accounts.   Any grant awarded is likely to be paid in the 
new year. 

Clerk to the Trustees: Mrs. L. Martin,  

90 Howard Cornish Road, Marcham, Oxon  

 OX13 6PU      Tel: 01865 391833 

mailto:derekrees@msn.com
https://allsaintssingers.org
http://www.citizensadvice.org.uk
http://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/local/oxfordshire-south-vale
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SUTTON COURTENAY WI 

 

We meet on the 3rd Tuesday of 
the month at  

Sutton Courtenay Village Hall. 
7.30pm. 

Please call Val on 847612 for 
more information. 

Next meeting:  15th October 

Still no rain, and even Country File 
mentioned how desperate things are 
with rivers in this area being very low, 
things really are critical.  Well that’s the 
moan out of the way. 

The grebe has had another brood, four this time the chicks are 
really comical, they look as though someone has run amuck 
with the make up brush. 
Black berries have been splendid this year and we have an 
abundance of apples.  There is a definite autumnal feel in the air 
as the leaves start to turn, the fish will be putting on weight 
ready for winter.  The lake is still producing a good head of fish 
and good weights recorded, so it all bodes well.  We will be 
accepting a limited number of winter tickets again this year, 
application forms can be collected from;  
I am looking for a retired person to assist our tidy up team, we 
work 2/4 hours on Wednesday mornings. Free fishing in 
return.   
 

Roger 07850394094.  

CHURCHMERE POOL CARP 

SYNDICATE 

 

Sutton Courtenay    

spiritual fellowship 

On  Tuesday 3rd September we were very pleased to obtain 
Tom Dodds, who has moved to Bridgend, South Wales. He 

gave an excellent service and the congregation were very 
pleased. Again thanks for the help with chairs etc. 

DIARY 
Tuesday 1st October 7.30PM Village Hall 

Spiritual Fellowship Meeting with Patrick Cadbury 
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Ballet, Tap & Modern Jazz Classes Based in Didcot 

Ballet from age 18 months in a Parent & Toddler Class 

Please Contact Laura for more Information on: 

07577451009 

laurapowley92@hotmail.com 

CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY 

Declutter sustainably!  
 

Advertise any item you would like to give away to 
someone in the community for free, or £1 per item 
if you are charging. If you would like to advertise 

here please contact the Editorial Team (see page 2)  

SC-CYCLE 

Citizens Advice Needs Volunteers 

We can all face problems that are too stressful or complicated 
to sort out alone. 

Last year, our 160 volunteers in Citizens Advice Oxfordshire 
South and Vale helped 11,199 people face to face, over the 
phone and by web chat from advice centres in Abingdon, 
Didcot, Farringdon, Henley, Thame and Wallingford. 

We need more volunteers. You can become involved by 
becoming an adviser, receptionist or trustee, or helping with 
admin, IT support and campaigning. 

What will you get out of it? You will join a  friendly team, 
develop your knowledge and skills and make a real difference 
to people’s lives. 

You’ll need to be approachable and respect views and values 
that may be different to your own. Adviser roles require 
listening, writing and basic IT skills. You’ll receive full training 
for your role, as well a support and supervision. 

Ideally, we are looking for volunteers to commit to 8 hours 
per week over one or two days, for 18 months. But we can be 
flexible. 

If you are looking for a satisfying and stimulating volunteer 
role, please contact us at www.citizensadvice.org.uk/local/
oxfordshire-south-vale/volunteer/ 

 
 

Oxfordshire 
South & Vale 
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CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY 

The Fish 
Restaurant and  Bar 

 
4 Appleford Road, Sutton Courtenay 

Oxon, OX14 4NQ 
Tel: 01235 848242 

Email: thefishatsuttoncourtenay@gmail.com 
www.thefishatsuttoncourtenay.co.uk 

 

Our extensive menu caters for both traditional and more imaginative tastes, and is regularly 
updated to include seasonal produce to bring the very best in fine food to eat. Head chef 
Jean-Philippe & his team look forward to welcoming you to The Fish where you can also en-
joy our large beautiful garden. 

 

“Menu du Jour”  set price menu 2 courses £16.00, 3 courses £19.00 

  Available lunch Tuesday to Saturday and also dinner Tuesday to Thursday 

07889 881 525 
quote@firstclasstreesurgeons.co.uk 

www.firstclasstreesurgeons.co.uk 

 tree removal tree pruning  
 tree thinning             tree felling  
 stump grinding           landscaping 
 hedge trimming fencing  
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CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY 

The Railway Inn 

Station Road, Culham, OX14 3BT 

 

Food served 12 - 2.30pm & 6 - 8.30pm 
Sunday Roasts £9.50, no food Sunday evening 

Bar open from 12 noon—11pm every day  
Breakfasts ‘til 9am every day 

 

We also take old clothes on site for recycling 

Every Wednesday—Meal Deal: £6 per set meal 
 

Disco: 19th July and 16th August 
 

Parties catered for                 Accommodation available 
www.railwayinnculham.co.uk 

info@railwayinnculham.co.uk         Tel: 01235 528046 

The Plum Pudding 
@ Milton 

 

01235 834443 
bookings@theplumpuddingmilton.co.uk 

theplumpuddingmilton.co.uk 

Traditional Sunday Lunch served from 12.00 til 
3.00pm  every Sunday — booking advised  

B&B room available 

Modern British menu, authentic paellas and tapas  

Freshly prepared and locally sourced ingredients 

 

We also cater for large parties, birthdays, wed-

dings, christenings and funerals, outside events.  

Large paellas up to 100 people also available 

Traditional Sunday lunch, large beer garden and 
children’s play area, sofa-style seating, real ales 

 

www.theswanfoodhouse.com          

01235 847446     
food@theswanfoodhouse.com 

 

Fresh Fish Friday 

Two fish main courses 

One bottle of house red or white wine 

Every Friday from 6.30pm 

Choose from 3 dishes each week 

£32 for two people 

 

 

 

Now OPEN until  

10.30pm Sunday  

Evenings Throughout 

the Summer! 

 

 

THE SWAN FOODHOUSE AND BAR 
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CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY 

 

Aiden Lyons 

Photographer 

Website: https://aidenlyons98.wixsite.com/ajlyonsphotography 

Events, Weddings, Products, Portraits and Photo Restoration 

07846121252 

ajlyonsphotography@hotmail.co.uk 

Instagram: AJLyonsphotography98 

Facebook: AJLyonsphotography98 
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CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY 

LOCAL PERSONAL TUTOR 
FOR GCSE & A-level PHYSICS 

 

 improve your grades 
 exam techniques 
 Enhanced DBS 
 PGCE & Qualified Teacher Status (QTS) 
 Experienced 

£30-£40per hr — contact Norman Daw 
normanedaw@gmail.com / 01235 848437 
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CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY 

The Abbey Chiropody Clinic 
  

Mr P J Neighbour 

Mr P A Neighbour 
HCPC Registered Chiropodists & Podiatrists 

 

14 Bath Street 

Abingdon 

Oxfordshire OX14 3QH 

 

Tel. 01235 530577 
 

www.abingdonchiropody.com 

Surgery and Home Visiting Practice 
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CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY 

 

griffin interiors 
...soft furnishing solutions... 

Interiors and soft furnishings workroom              
located in Appleford making quality handmade   
curtains, pelmets, blinds, cushions, alterations.  

Headboards, loose-covers and upholstery. 
 Poles, tracks and fitting service. 

Design studio with extensive library of fabrics     
and trimmings. 

Fabrics and curtain making materials available       
for home curtain makers. 

20 years experience. Off street parking.              
Flexible opening hours. 

 

01235 847135/07808 762626 
www.griffininteriorsoxford.co.uk 

 Meryl computer tutor 

   technical expertise with the human touch 

 
    Setup PC, Apple, tablet, phone, internet, printer 

    Fix technical & user problems, big or small 

    Learn getting started, new skills, better ways 

  07794 656607 
    info@computertutorabingdon.co.uk 
   www.computertutorabingdon.co.uk  

 
Sewing, alterations and mending, 
local seamstress offering speedy 
and helpful sewing services, zip-
pers, hems, from ball gowns to 
uniforms and a whole array of 
furnishing and tailoring repairs, 
including invisible mending, and 
heavier fabrics. 

Hobbyhorse Lane, 
Sutton Courtenay, 
OX14 4BB 

01235 847846 

07754265326 

The Sewing Lady 

coralwood59@gmail.com 

www.simplycoralwood.co.uk 

http://www.computertutorabingdon.co.uk
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CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY 

 

Garden and Grounds maintenance on a regular 

or seasonal basis. 

Planting scheme. 

Garden clearance and makeover. 

Garden design & Landscaping. 

Tree surgery and stump removal. 

Fencing / Sheds and summerhouses. 

Turfing / Lawn care.  

Our garden maintenance team are either trained or qualified  
horticulturalists to give the reassurance your garden will be in 

good hands. 

Call now for a free quote 

T: 0845 5438486      E: info@alag.co.uk 

W: www.alag.co.uk 

PROFESSIONAL GARDEN SERVICES 

Stephen R. Matthews 

Tel: 01235 766412 
Mobile: 07796 532356 
Email: stephenmatthews.pgs@gmail.com 
 
All aspects of work undertaken, including: 
 

 Garden clearance and restoration 

 Fruit tree, shrub and rose pruning 

 Hedge cutting, rockeries, turfing 

 Fencing and landscaping 
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CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY 

Close to Disney, 

Universal Studios & 

SeaWorld. 

4 double bedrooms,        

3 bathrooms.  

Air conditioned and 

fully equipped. 

Own large south-

facing swimming pool 

& large patio. 

Free wifi, games room 

HAVE A HOLIDAY OF A LIFETIME 

IN OUR 

PRIVATE VILLA IN FLORIDA 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Tel: Vicki on 01865 390125 

Email: vicki.jack702@gmail.com  

 
 

Serving Sutton Courtenay and nearby 
towns/villages for more than 25 years 

Professional yet personal care for your 
pets and home when you’re away 

01235 520290    info@keyminders.co.uk 

www.keyminders.co.uk 

Logs for Sale 
 

Martin Drew 
 

01865 343378 or 07774 170727 

 

 
Richard Mathews Florist 

Fresh cut flowers for all occasions 

01235 847194 
Order Online 

www.richardmathewsflorist.co.uk 
Follow us on Facebook, Twitter & Instagram 

http://www.richardmathewsflorist.co.uk
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CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY 

 

 Monumental & General Masons 

 Stone & Marble Fireplaces 

 Kitchen Worktops 

 Vanity Tops 

 Flooring & Tiles 
 

Marble, Granite, Slate, Stone, Architectural & 
Ornamental Stonework, Carving, Lettering, 

Gilding 
 

161a Ock Street, Abingdon, OX14 5DL 

tel: 01235 520617 or 07767 610670   fax: 01235 530739 

mharris@abingdon-stone.co.uk   www.abingdon-stone.co.uk 

 

ABINGDON STONE AND MARBLE 

Est 1846 

 

 

 
 

Gabi’s Cleaning Service 
If you need help to keep your 

house tidy please don’t 
hesitate to ring Gabi 

Cleaning, Ironing, Carpet Cleaning 

References available 

07771 391209 
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CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY 

HALLS GARAGE 
Established for 60 years. Servicing and Repairs 

MOT’s—Batteries—Diagnostic Facilities—All 
makes & models—Local vehicle collection service 

 
MOT Tests from 6.30am. Ring to book a time! 

Ask for Fred or Dave. 
 

The High Street, Sutton Courtenay, OX14 4AW 
01235 848236 or 07767 165072 

mothallsgarage@gmail.com 

SUTTON COURTENAY 

WINDOW CLEANING SERVICE 
 

Friendly reliable service every 4-5 weeks. 

Free quote – no obligation.  Est. 1990 

Contact Craig Taylor 

Tel: 01235 512881 or mobile: 07778 661548 

www.elitewindowcleaningservice.com 
 

A bill can be left for postal payment if you are not at home. 

Online payment is also welcome. Other services include: 

 Conservatory roof  and fascia cleaning 

 Gutters unblocked and cleaned out 

http://www.elitewindowcleaningservices.com
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DRAYTON TELEVISION 

SERVICES 
 

 

 New TV aerials fitted 
 TV aerial repairs 
 Satellite dishes for Sky, Free-     

sat and foreign TV 
 Storm damage repair 
 Extra TV points 
 TV wall mounting 
 TV repairs 
 Set up and tuning in 

                 
 

Heather Road, Milton 
     Est. over 15 years 

                 
Phone Mark for free estimate 

 
01235 531451  or  07740 874 855  

 

The perfect time for an installation...       
no long winter lead times !! 

 

WANT A NEW FIRE, STOVE OR FIREPLACE 
GAS, SOLID FUEL OR ELECTRIC 

COME TO THE COMPLETE FIREPLACE SHOWROOM 

AT AREA A, UNIT 4, RADLEY ROAD                  
INDUSTRIAL ESTATE, ABINGDON OX14 3RY 

MONDAY—FRIDAY 9AM—5PM                          
SATURDAY 9AM—4PM 

01235 533301 / 01235 533078 
www.abigas.co.uk 

CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY 
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LINDSEY B ELFORD 
PAINTER & DECORATOR 

Est 1975 

 

 

Call for a professional job from start to finish 

Receive 10% off labour costs when quoting SCN 

Tel: 07547 472988 or 01491 824047 

CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY 

info@garybyrnepaintersoxford.co.uk 
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CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY 

 

TEL: 01235 239631 
Flat roofing specialists.  Tile repairs.  Fascias, guttering.  Moss 
removal.  Leadwork.  Felt roofs.  10, 15, 20-year guarantees 
supplied with all roofing works 

GET IN CONTACT FOR YOUR FREE QUOTATION  

EMAIL: abingdonfeltroofing@outlook.com 

Web: abingdonfeltroofing.co.uk 

TEL:01235
mailto:abingdonfeltroofing@outlook.com
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CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY 

LING BUILDERS 
 

01235 848640 
07990 543692 

 

Reliable local builder established  over 30 years. 
 

All types of building and maintenance work 
undertaken 

Kitchen Fitting 
Patios, fencing and driveways 

Extensions and New Build 
  

No job too small 

Roger Bevan 
9 Town Close 
Sutton Courtenay 
OX14 4BA 

        For ALL your home improvements 
  

General Building Maintenance & Repairs Bathrooms Kitchens Windows Doors Conservatories Soffit Facias and 
Guttering Plumbing and Electrics 

Phone/Fax 01235 847582 
Mobile 07833 601333 
rogerbevan13@btinternet.com 

KOGELS of ABINGDON Ltd 
 

HOME EXTENSION SPECIALISTS  
AND GENERAL BUILDERS 
 
72 Steventon Road 
Drayton 
Nr Abingdon 
OX14 4LD 
 Tel: Abingdon (01235) 531200 
 Email: kogels-accounts@btconnect.com 
 Web: www.kogelsofabingdon.co.uk 

 

UPVC, Wood & Aluminium windows & doors 

Wide Range of colours & finishes 

Lantern roofs 

Broken & misty units replaced 

Fensa registered & MTC qualified 

QANW insurance backed guarantees 

30 years’ experience 

References available 

Our aim is 100% customer 
satisfaction 

Call Neil - 07914 809688 or Helen - 
07921213365 to arrange a free visit and 
quote.  Guaranteed no pressure sales. 

Based in Sutton Courtenay 

www.neilswindows.com 

 

 

Neil’s Windows 
Quality windows & doors 

 

PLASTERING 
 

 Internal & External 
 Old Walls and Ceilings Over Skim 

(Including Artex) 
 Coving and Archways 
 Damp-proofing 
 All Repair Works 
 Insurance Work Undertaken 
 Fully Insured 

  

Call Darren, 

Mobile – 07468 433525 

Home – 01235 847029 

Email – wdplastering@hotmail.com 

mailto:wdplastering@hotmail.com
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DISCLAIMER: This Journal is published in all good faith and every care is taken in its compilation. The organisers of the 
Sutton Courtenay News and its Agents therefore accept no responsibility for ANY OPINIONS EXPRESSED, nor for the validity 

of any ADVERTISEMENT, nor for any EFFECTS ARISING WHATSOEVER from the publication.  
All content copyright SCN 2019. 

IT HELPS TO TALK 
Confidential Counselling 

Any Issue 

Call Roz on  07773037028 

Or e-mail talktoroz@gmail.com 
 

Member of British Association for Counselling & Psychotherapy 

Experienced Personal Bookkeeping 
 

 Over 15 years experience 

 Fully licensed and insured 

 Bookkeeping 

 VAT 

 Payroll 

 

Free initial no obligation consultation  

 01235 813408 

mjhbookkeepingservices.co.uk 


